MINUTES OF A FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS OF THE PARK DISTRICT OF HIGHLAND PARK HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 9, 2018 8:00AM AT WEST RIDGE CENTER IN THE BOARD ROOM, 636 RIDGE ROAD, HIGHLAND PARK, ILLINOIS 60035
Present: 

Vice President Ruttenberg and Commissioner Bernstein
Also, Present:
Executive Director McElroy, Finance Director Curtis, Director of Communications Gogola, Director of Recreation Romes, Assistant Director of PP&P Smith, Assistant Director of Rec & Facilities Carr, Accounts Payable Administrator Lakoske, and Senior Accountant Warsaw. Guest speaker in attendance, Ron Amem of Lauterbach & Amem, LLP
The Meeting was called to order at 8:04 A.M.
The April 26, 2018 Finance Committee Meeting minutes were approved.  The meeting proceeded with the presentation of the 2017 CAFR
Presentation of the 2017 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report
The Park District of Highland Park was awarded the GFOA Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting, the 26th year the Park District has been awarded this certificate. Ron Amem conducted the presentation, stating the Park District audit was a “Clean Review” with no significant comments.  Ron Amem explained the importance of internal controls and commented that the Park District adheres to the Park District’s internal control policies. He continued to explain the audit document is divided into three sections, the first being the Introduction, the second section is the Financial portion and the final section contains the Statistical Section. The Government–Wide Financial statement, required by GASB indicates the Park District change in net position to be $1,1717,03.  The Government-Wide Financials includes the long-term debt and other obligations.  The Fund Financial statement, the short-term gain/loss for the Park District or net change in the fund balance position for the District was $154,777.  
The discussion continued, reviewing the net change in the General and Recreation funds.  The Recreation fund’s net position change for 2017 was $336,287.  Commissioner Bernstein requested a report of the District’s history of operational net changes in fund balance for the past three years be presented to the board.  It was noted that the Recreation Fund makes enough funds each year to transfer funds to the Capital Fund and Debt Fund.
The committee focused on the IMRF schedule found on page 42 of the CAFR.  The net pension asset for the district is 117%, resulting in a decrease in the employer’s contribution for the 2019 fiscal year.
Executive Director McElroy recognized all Park District staff and especially the Business Office staff’s preparation for this audit and its successful outcome.
Fund Balance Policy Review
Finance Director Curtis lead this discussion stating the current Fund Balance Policy for the Park District does not include a minimum fund balance for the Capital fund.  Finance Director Curtis recommends the District amend the policy to include a target minimum.  Commissioner Bernstein suggested a continuation of the topic at the next Finance Committee meeting. 

Commissioner Bernstein asked the public if they had any comments or questions.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:29 AM.
